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Thailand commends the efforts undertaken by the Government of the Gambia in fulfilling its strategic objectives which focus on economic growth, poverty reduction, social equality, the right to education, and      the right to health.  We welcome the achievements made by the Gambia in reaching the Millennium Development Goals, particularly with respect to primary school enrolment, child nutrition, and the fight against malaria.
Thailand fully supports the Gambia’s endeavor to improve its legislative framework to protect the rights of women and children, especially in the enactment of the Domestic Violence Act and the Sexual Offense Act in 2013.  We recommend the Gambia to consider acceding to the Optional Protocol to the Convention of the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women, the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the involvement of children in armed conflict and the Optional Protocol to Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedure.

We also recommend the Gambia to continue working to ensure the independence and transparency of its judicial system as well as to improve the conditions of its penitentiaries.  
Finally, we take note with appreciation of the ongoing effort to draft the law for the establishment of a National Human Rights Institution in cooperation with the OHCHR.  We would like to extend our support and offer assistance to the Government of Gambia through experience sharing in this regard.
